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Dear family, 

 

We are excited about resuming in-person services this Sunday. We know many of you are wondering 

what services are going to look like at this time, so we wanted to send out this summary of what we are 

doing and planning, at least for the immediate future. 

 

The state is asking that we adhere to certain requirements on social distancing, capacity limitations, and 

cleaning practices. You can find more details about that here. You will also see that there are certain 

strongly recommended guidelines as well. Within the required and recommended guidelines, we plan to 

do our best to implement practices that will give peace of mind to those of you who would like to attend 

services. Especially at this time, but as a general rule and reminder, if you have any symptoms of 

sickness, especially COVID-19, please do not attend service. 

 

GENERAL 

 

In general, we will be operating at a much-reduced capacity in terms of attendance and volunteers. We 

hope to return to normal operations within the next few months, little by little. We respect families' 

decisions to do what is best for their families, so we ask that we can all be patient if there are times when 

we don't have some Sunday School classes covered, or other aspects of service that we might be used to, 

such as a Music Ministry, Cafe, or French Ministry. 

 

LUNCH 

 

We believe that lunch is an important aspect of service, so we are planning to have to-go boxes of 

chapchae available this Sunday. Those who stay for lunch are welcome to stay and eat as well as take 

lunch to-go. Either way is fine, and we have removed half of the seating in the dining room to 

accommodate you. As well, seating is available in the cafe and outdoors. 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 

We've asked the youngest Sunday School class 0-4, to have their classes outdoors, as this gives them the 

most ventilation and space to move around. Other teachers are preparing to receive their classes, although 

we are very much short-handed at this time. At this time, we don't have a teacher for the 5-8 yo class. We 

are hoping to find someone who can be with that group, either to watch a Bible video or play at the park. 

If you would be willing to do that this Sunday, please let us know as soon as possible. Please also 

understand that Sunday school teachers will need to assist children at times, and young children will want 

to play together, and we will not strongly enforce social distancing in these cases. If this is a concern, we 

recommended waiting before returning to services. 

 

CLEANING 

 

We are working hard to clean the church in preparation for everyone's return. In addition, we are stepping 

up our usual cleaning. Hand soap is full and we are providing sanitizing wipes at all entrances. Disposable 

masks are available if you would like one. We are also planning to open windows to allow for proper 

ventilation. Doors will also be propped open. 


